Construction is about to commence on our barn addition and remodel. We need everyone to take note of upcoming changes as well as be prepared for other changes that may arise.
 
1. New Projects. We must take this opportunity to forewarn all exhibitors that no new cattle projects will be allowed to come into the barn for the 2023-2024 school year until after the barn addition is complete (Tentatively Mid-June 2023). For those of you who are planning on acquiring a new cattle project, we highly encourage you to make arrangements with your breeders and/or other resources to house your project until we have occupancy of our new facility.
 
1. Temporary Fencing. Once construction begins, there will be a temporary / concealing fence creating a pathway for construction worker use only. This will be a standard privacy fence, not allowing either side from seeing what is on the other. This will extend from a contractors parking area, around the back side of the barn, and will run alongside the new cattle pasture to the current parking lot. (See diagram below)
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Green Area Denotes Construction Walkway & Privacy Fence
 
 
1. Renovation. The current plan is to commence all “New” construction first. As most are aware, upon completion of this addition, all cattle will then be housed in the New Barn Addition, with overflow using Cattle Aisle #3. The Current Cattle Aisles 1 & 2 will be renovated into a new Swine Barn, expanding our capacity for swine projects.
 
Immediately upon completion of the Galveston County Fair, all pens, drains, lockers, storage stalls, and all areas of the barn will need to be cleaned thoroughly and all personal items removed from Cattle Aisle 1 & 2 lockers and storage stalls. Upon completion of this clean up, that section of the barn will be inaccessible. 
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Red Line denotes location of construction wall, blocking off new Swine Barn construction area
 
 
1. Parking. There will be significant changes to the parking lot. Expansion will take place in the grass field south of the existing parking lot. Entry and Exit points may change during the construction of the parking lot. During this time frame, we will likely be limited to the front row of parking spaces, requiring everyone to park across the street in the Sam Vitanza Stadium Parking lot. We will need to keep the center area (Where the red arrow is) open for garbage truck access to the dumpster and for the shavings roll-off to be picked up.
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1. Cattle Pasture. Once “New Barn” construction begins, the overall size of the current cattle pasture will be cut down to allow for the construction walkway and for construction of the new access road around the exterior of the barn. 
 
These are initial plans and are subject to change once construction begins. This process will be trying for all of us, but our contractors are doing everything that they can to accommodate our students and their necessities during this time. Please retain this e-mail for future reference, and we will correspond updates as we go through the construction process.
 
Thank you for your time and attention.
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